CITY OF PIKEVILLE REGULAR MEETING ON JUNE 14TH, 2021 @ 6:30 P.M. @ CITY HALL

PRESENT: MAYOR, PHILIP CAGLE

ALDERMAN, JANE HUMBLE ALDERMAN, JEANIA LANSING ALDERMAN, DALE WHEELER

ABSENT: SENIA ANDERSON

RECORDER, DEBRA BARNETT

ATTORNEY, EDWARD BORING

OTHERS PRESENT; BETTY RENICK, PAUL SWAFFORD, RONNIE BYRD

A copy of the previous minutes was given to each member of the board and after reviewing, motion was made by Lansing and seconded by Wheeler to approve as distributed.

Vote - Lansing - YES,

Wheeler - YES,

Humble - YES

Motion was made by Wheeler and seconded by Lansing to approve moving, \$1,255.12 of utility debt from active status to inactive status for collection and also approve the utility adjustments.

Vote - Humble - YES,

Lansing - YES,

Wheeler - YES

ORDINANCE #4A-19-O21 (3RD READING) AN ORDINANCE TO ADOPT THE 2021-2022 BUDGET

Motion was made by Humble and seconded by Wheeler to approve the final reading on the above said Ordinance.

Vote - Humble - YES,

Lansing - YES,

Wheeler - YES

ORDINANCE #4B-19-021 (3RD READING)

AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MUNICIPAL CODE ON MOBILE HOME PARKS

Motion was made by Lansing and seconded by Humble to approve the final reading on the above said Ordinance.

Vote – Humble – YES,

Lansing - YES,

Wheeler – YES

ORDINANCE #4C-19-O21 (3RD READING)

AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE MUNICIPAL CODE ON JUNKYARDS

Motion was made by Wheeler and seconded by Lansing to approve the final reading on the above said Ordinance.

Vote - Humble - YES,

Lansing - YES,

Wheeler - YES

In other business:

Alderman Lansing said that, she had been in contact with Ann Marshall at Tn. Gov. on a Parks and Recreation Grant. So much community interest had been voiced on a splash pad and an upgrade to the current playground that she had contacted them for information on applying.

Page 1 of 2 for 6/14/21

Grants are available and they would do the grant writing and one stipulation was the City would need to own the property.

The Mayor said that, he would be all for a grant on the project and that the city owns the property they would be using. He suggested the lot we purchased beside us. He emphasized that it had always been a serious concern of his where the playground is now with Main Street and Sequatchie Road running beside it and there is hardly any shade where it is now that during hot summer months the equipment being too hot to even play on.

He informed the board that around three years ago he and Mayor Ridley attended a workshop on parks and recreation. One of the requirements that was mentioned was the city would need to appoint a parks and recreation committee. He said he had some people in mind but didn't want to throw their name out just yet. Alderman Lansing is to keep checking in on the grant.

Alderman Lansing also informed the board that she had been contacted by the Garden Club to see if maybe the city could water the main street flowers during the hot dry summer months. The mayor said the street guys stayed busy during the summer months wasn't sure if they would be available to help.

Lansing suggested getting the business owners a water can and ask them to help.

Lansing was also asked by the Garden Club if there was a grant that the city or one they could apply for to further their plans that they sent her for the flowers they would like to place around the trees downtown. She was informed to have them apply with SVEC on the project.

There being no further business before the board, motion to recess until June 28th, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. was made by Lansing and seconded by Wheeler.

Vote - ALL YES

Philip Cagle, Mayor

Debra Barnett, City Recorder